
     

 

Staff Report 
Council Meeting Date: June 13, 2022 

 Subject: SRW.22.21 Arran Landfill Material Grinding 

Report from:      Scott McLeod, Public Works Manager 

Appendices: None.   

 

Recommendation    

Be It Resolved that Council hereby,  

1. Approve that the landfill material grinding be completed by Elliott Construction at 

the quoted cost of $14,144.65 (inclusive of HST). 

2. That this project will be funded from operations account 01-3050-7106 Waste 

Disposal, Contracts.   

 

Report Summary 

The intent of this report is to award the Request for Quote for the Arran landfill material 

grinding.  

 

Background 

The brush, stumps and wood waste piles at the Arran Landfill site are becoming quite 

large and has become an increasing fire hazard risk.  To mitigate risk and remain 

compliant with Ministry requirements, Staff believe it is necessary to contract out the 

grinding of this material.   

 

 

Analysis  

                                  The Corporation of the  

                                    Municipality of Arran-Elderslie 



Staff issued a Request for Quote to four (4) vendors.  The results were as follows: 

Elliott Construction (Kincardine, ON) $13,900.00 plus HST 

Keith Snyder Construction (Port Elgin, ON) $54,800.00 plus HST 

Ground Up Contracting (Desboro, ON) Received after closing time 

Sittler Grinding (Elmira, ON) Received after closing time  

Link to Strategic/Master Plan 

6.1 Protecting Infrastructure, Recreation and Natural Assets. 

 

Financial Impacts/Source of Funding/Link to Procurement Policy 

Staff identified this work during the 2022 budget process and up to $20,000 was 

approved as an operating expense to complete this work.   

The total expenditure will be $14,144.65 (inclusive of HST) from account 01-3050-7106 – 

ES Waste Disposal – Contracts.   

  

Approved by: Sylvia Kirkwood, Chief Administrative Officer   


